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To: Corporate Policy & Resources Committee        Date: 15 November 2016

                       

Correspondence report (copies available from Democratic Services upon request)  

 

1 Local Government Staff Commission Dissolution Funding 31 March 

2017 

 

 The Local Government Staff Commission is to be dissolved on 31 March 

2017.  Council is asked to note that it may be necessary to revise the 

Commission’s financial scheme during 2016/17 and issue a further 

request for funding to Council.  

 

The Commission has now agreed its revised financial scheme for the 

remainder of the year and has estimated the dissolution costs to be 

£1,996,101.   There is no agreement at present for the Department for 

Communities to pay the dissolution and a potential liability that Council 

would be invoiced £110, 355.   

 

The Commission is similarly requesting funding from the Department for 

Communities, however, if unsuccessful, the levy charge for the 

dissolution funding is required under Schedule 3, Paragraph 7 of the 

Local Government Act (NI) 1972.   

 

 

 
 

2 Liability for Rates in the Landlord Sector  

 This document summarises responses to a public consultation on the 

subject of liability for domestic rates in the private and social rented 

sectors.   

 

 
 


